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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301078164 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

manroland IP GmbH 
MÜHLHEIMER STR. 341, 63075 OFFENBACH/MAIN, GERMANY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CHINA PATENT AGENT (H.K.) LTD. 
22/F., GREAT EAGLE CENTRE, 23 HARBOUR RD. WANCHAI, HONG 
KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

7, 9, 37, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

25-03-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

14-02-2018 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 1 
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Chemical products for commercial and photographic purposes; gumming solutions (glues 
for use in industry) for printing plates; solvents for printing machines, for their 
accessories, for folding apparatuses and for reel changers, and their parts, namely for 
printing cylinders and printing systems, for rollers and for rubber blankets; adhesives 
for commercial purposes, namely for printing material, for paper goods, for printing 
machine consumables, for silicone emulsions and for chemical wax emulsions (included in 
Class 1), chemical additives for damping water, damping chemical agent concentrate, 
damping agents as wetting agents, alcohol substitute materials, dusting powder 
(chemical preparations) for printing fabric webs and sheets, processing agents and 
correction agents as chemical products for commercial purposes, for printing plates; 
photographic developers for print pre-stages all included in Class 1. 
 
類別 Class 2 
Inks, printing inks, varnishes, dispersion and UV varnishes, all aforesaid goods being 
or for use with or as parts or consumables for industrial gravure printing, letterpress 
printing or offset printing machines. 
 
類別 Class 3 
Washing, bleaching, cleaning, polishing, grease removal and grinding agents; cleaning 
agents, (included in Class 3) for printing machines, their accessories and their parts 
(included in Class 3); cleaning chemicals (included in Class 3). 
 
類別 Class 11 
Mechanical filtering devices as printing machine accessories for fluids and liquids for 
damping water and detergent, all aforesaid goods being or for use with or as parts or 
consumables for industrial gravure printing, letterpress printing or offset printing 
machines. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Addressing machines, printed matter as advertising and communication means included in 
Class 16, brochures, invitations, flyers, customer magazines, corporate presentations, 
newsletters and adverts for internal and external communication; printed matter on 
objects in exhibition stand construction; advertising and communication means in form 
of articles being office requisites (except for furniture); sleeve-shaped printing 
blankets (not of textile material) and rubber blankets (writing accessories), printing 
blankets (not of textile material), all aforesaid goods being or for use with or as 
parts or consumables for industrial gravure printing, letterpress printing or offset 
printing machines. 
 
類別 Class 17 
Adhesive tapes, synthetic plastic in strip form for printing material, for paper goods, 
for printing materials and for paper webs. 
 
類別 Class 21 
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Cleaning cloths for printing machines, their accessories and their parts. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Economic consultation in the business management of an industrial or commercial 
enterprise; economic consultation in the performance of business management of an 
industrial or commercial enterprise; brokerage of contracts for third parties relating 
to the purchase and sale of goods on behalf of others; economic analysis for business 
purposes relating to production data acquisition (office work), optimisation and 
production control in the production and in the management of an industrial enterprises; 
assistance in the establishment, the analysis and optimisation of the personnel 
structure of an industrial or commercial enterprise (personnel management consultancy), 
all aforesaid services being provided in connection with industrial gravure printing, 
letterpress printing or offset printing machines or in connection with parts of 
consumables for industrial gravure printing, letterpress printing or offset printing 
machines. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Financial consultation; financial analysis relating to development of financial 
utilisation concepts for real estate and of financial utilisation concepts for machines; 
financing of real estate and of machines; provision of financial information; merger 
and acquisition transactions, namely financial consultation in the purchase or sale of 
enterprises as well as company partnerships; financial consultation for franchising 
concepts. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Training: Training consultation and further education consultation; personnel 
development through training and further education, all aforesaid services being 
provided in connection with industrial gravure printing, letterpress printing or offset 
printing machines or in connection with parts of consumables for industrial gravure 
printing, letterpress printing or offset printing machines. 
 
類別 Class 45 
Consultation concerning the legal provision for the drawing up of contracts and for 
contract negotiations for capital goods and software. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 7 
Printing machines for reel-fed offset for newspaper and illustration printing, for 
sheet-fed offset, for digital printing and their parts, included in Class 7; machines 
for plastic processing, for varnishing and for print refinement, mechanical folding 
apparatuses, feed and discharge machines for printing products; folding machines, 
printing plate bending machines, cutting, punching, sewing, gluing and proof machines 
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and their parts included in Class 7, and wear parts of the aforesaid goods; printing 
rollers and printing cylinders as machine parts; printing plates and sleeve-shaped 
printing plates, each as machine parts; sleeve-shaped printing and rubber blankets as 
machine parts; printing and rubber blankets for offset printing machines, all aforesaid 
goods being or for use with or as parts or consumables for industrial gravure printing, 
letterpress printing or offset printing machines, industrial printing machines, 
apparatus and instruments, including parts thereof, insofar as contained in Class 7. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Electrical and electronic control, regulating, switching, monitoring, display and 
process computers and computer programs and software for this stored on data carrier; 
computer programs and data carriers in the field of engineering, for design, planning 
and manufacture of machine construction products; electronic or optical data carriers 
for advertising and communication; films, videos, measuring and electronic control 
devices for printing machines and their accessories for advertising and communication; 
electronic devices for computer-supported manufacture of printing plates; electronic 
devices for print pre-stages, namely RIP (Raster Image Processor); exposed films for 
print pre-stages, all aforesaid goods being or for use with or as parts or consumables 
for industrial gravure printing, letterpress printing or offset printing machines. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Installation and assembly of printing works buildings, printing machines and their 
equipment; maintenance and repair of machines and printing machines. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Technical project planning; technical project management in the electronic data 
processing (EDP) sector; drawing up, leasing, installation and maintenance of software 
for the operation or the management of an industrial or commercial enterprise, for the 
execution of transactions or commercial activities of an industrial or commercial 
enterprise, for the development of utilisation concepts for real estate and machines 
with regard to economics and for the development of strategic building and production 
process concepts as basis for the investment planning or building planning; drawing up, 
leasing, installation and maintenance of software for the production data acquisition, 
the analysis, the optimisation and the production control in the production and in the 
management of an industrial enterprise; drawing up, leasing, installation and 
maintenance of electronic data processing (EDP) data bases (software) for the operation 
or the management of an industrial or commercial enterprise, for carrying out 
transactions or commercial activities of an industrial or commercial enterprise, for 
the development of utilisation concepts for real estate and machines with regard to 
economics and for the developments of strategic building and production process 
concepts as basis for the investment planning or building planning; drawing up, leasing, 
installation and maintenance of databases (software) for the production data 
acquisition, the analysis, the optimisation and the production control in the 
production and in the management of an industrial enterprise; planning and configuring 
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of software applications for the networking of production processes pre-stage, printing 
and further processing, dispatch and administration, such as the integration of a 
machine presetting system of a printing machine in a workflow for digitised print 
production, in publishing houses and printing works; planning and configuration of 
software applications for the networking of printing works with printing customers and 
printing works suppliers via the Internet for the processing of printing orders, all 
aforesaid services being provided in connection with industrial gravure printing, 
letterpress printing or offset printing machines or in connection with parts of 
consumables for industrial gravure printing, letterpress printing or offset printing 
machines. 
 
 

 


